
Skeena Mining Division 

- CimadorQ: At the Cimadoro prospect on Moresby Island, optioned from Doromin Resources, Teck 
Exploration drilled six holes totalling approximately lo00 metres and have left the property for the 
season. According to Andy Betmanis, project geologist for Teck, there are only two showings. Thc 
upper showing is a lens of massive pyrite containing low gold values and some barite. The more 
interesting lower showing consists of a lcns of polymctallic m.s. about 6m x 2m and contains minor 
Au and As. It appears to be stratabound within a package of thin-bedded chert and argillite 
immediately beneath the Karmutsen formation (Sicker group or Ladinian sediment sill?). Contrary 
to early press releases issued by Doromin, Teck indicates that the drill holes encountered only 
disseminated pyrite and pyrite stringers with massive sulphides. Furthermore, there were no 
gimifrcant assav results. The property remains an intriguing geological situation, but the early 
exploration results have been quite devastating considering the amount of hype generated by the 
property owners. 

B) 

- Annual Emloration Review Most available time in early November was devoted to accumulation 
and organization of exploration activity data and to preparation of slides for talk to staff on 
exploration highlights in the district (November 8th). 

- November 8th: All day staff meeting including brief presentations by the district geologists on 
exploration highlights in their districts. 

- Some time was spent later in November organizing detailed data on highlight properties for inclusion 
in Vic's presentation at Spokane. 

- Parts of several days in early December were devoted to further acquisition of data and revision of 
table for annual exploration report. 

- A first draft of the text, table and map for the gnnual emloration report was completed by December 
21st, requiring only minor updating to be done in the first week of January. 

- Preliminary Map a: A revised version of the "Producers Map" was compiled and submitted on 
November 29th with a minor change on December 1st (addition of first mineral inventory for 
Debbie project). 

- CGC CO mmittee: Compilation of a detailed listing of client contacts and various other deliberations 
and discussions culminated in a one hour meeting on November 9th with the Canadian Geoscience 
Council Committee to discuss the future role and priorities of district offices - hat's off to Dave 
Lefebure for an excellent job in taking the lead on this activity. 

- Meetings: 
November 8th - Exploration Highlight talks and staff meeting 
November 9th - Canadian Geoscience Council Committee 
November 16th - Vancouver Island Mine Development Review Committee meeting at Nanaimo 
November 16th - Shielagh attended a talk by Cathy Hickson (GSC) at UBC (topic: Masset 

November 17th - M. Galbraith on Mt. Washington reclamation project (CIM luncheon) 
November 17th - Charlie Greig on Eagle Complex (Quick & Dirty) 
November 22nd - Jane Wynne/Ted Irving on Baja B.C. (Q&D) 
November 23rd - Brief introduction to E-mail 
November 24th - Tom Richards on Stikine Terrane (Q&D) 
December 13th - Greg Lynch on Fire Lake Group (GAC luncheon) 
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